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Mr Michael McLean

Secretary

Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology

  and the Arts Committee

The Senate

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr McLean

Inquiry into the Provisions of the Fuel Quality Standards Amendment Bill 2003

The Motor Trades Association of Australia (MTAA) is the peak national association representing the interests of those who sell, service and repair Australia’s motor vehicles; including some 8,000 service station operators.  MTAA is a federation; the Members of which are:
The Australian Automobile Dealers Association (AADA)

The Motor Trades Association of the ACT (MTA ACT)

The Motor Traders Association of NSW (MTA NSW)

The Motor Trades Association of the Northern Territory (MTA NT) 

The Motor Trade Association of South Australia (MTA SA)

The Motor Trades Association of Queensland (MTA Q)

The Motor Trade Association of Western Australia (MTA WA)

The Service Station Association Limited (SSA Ltd)

The Victorian Automobile Chamber of Commerce (VACC) [incorporating the Tasmanian Automobile Chamber of Commerce]

MTAA has supported the development of fuel quality standards on the basis that such standards are applied nationally and generally do not act as a barrier to imports.

In relation to this current inquiry into the provisions of the Fuel Quality Standards Amendment Bill 2003, MTAA would like to make some general comments about fuel labelling.
MTAA does not oppose the introduction of a requirement that specified fuels and/or the supply of specified fuels be subject to mandatory labelling.  MTAA believes that it is in the interests of all parties in the supply and distribution chain, including motorists, that they are aware of the type of fuel being supplied and purchased.  That is most particularly the case in relation to fuel blends.

In relation to any requirements for labelling at the bowsers, MTAA believes that the responsibility for supplying the label or notice must rest with the fuel supplier.  The fuel supplier should also be required to inform the fuel retailer that it is supplying blended fuel.
In relation to the issue of what information should be provided on a label or notice that is required to be displayed at the bowser, MTAA supports a ‘minimalist’ approach.  MTAA also strongly believes that such notices or labels should not in any way impose any obligation on the service station operator to provide technical information about the suitability of using a particular fuel in a particular engine.  If consumers require any further information than that which is available on the notice or label it must be their own responsibility to seek that information.  Service station operators do not have the technical and other resources necessary to provide such information to consumers.
I trust that this information is of assistance to the Committee in its consideration of the Bill.
Yours sincerely

Sue Scanlan
General Manager - Policy and Operations
19 September 2003
